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Dear TPM team, 
 
Re: Consultation Paper – PDAs / NEC 
 
The Southern Generation Limited Partnership (SGLP) is a counterparty to the Prudent Discount Agreement with 
Trustpower, Transpower and Horizon Energy relating to the Aniwhenua and Matahina hydro power stations. This 
agreement recognises that output from the Aniwhenua power station could be injected into the Horizon network and 
bypass the existing transmission grid which is an inefficient outcome. 

Analysis of the current Code (which has not been updated for the new TPM) and the TPM published by the Authority in 
April 2022 reveals there has been no or minimal change to the rules relating to the purpose of a PDA, or the economic 
test to assess a PDA is the most efficient outcome.1 The Authority acknowledges this in paragraph 2.2: 

2.2 Broadly, these contracts provide transmission customers with prudent discounts on their transmission charges. 
The purpose of each was to encourage the relevant parties to remain connected to the transmission grid, rather than 
bypassing the grid (e.g. connecting generation directly to a distribution network, rather than to the grid) in the 
context of the then existing TPM (and the financial incentives that created). This is similar to the purpose of the 
inefficient bypass limb of the prudent discount policy under the new TPM. [emphasis added] 

We disagree that current PDAs can be inconsistent with the principles of the new TPM (beneficiaries pay) when the new 
TPM allows Transpower to sign PDAs with customers with the same purpose and test as the existing contracts. While the 
Authority might state that (paragraph 2.3): 

“The Authority considers that the existing wording of the Code (clause 12.95) and the TPM (clause 10(5)) means 
that any current PDAs will likely cease to have effect at the commencement of the new TPM as the Code requires 
transmission charging to be in accordance with the TPM (aside from some exceptions listed in clause 12.95).”  

we disagree – clause 12.95 does not refer to prudent discounts (only notionally embedded contracts) and clause 10(5) is 
about the allocator and a process that recognises there can be new PDAs.   

                                                           
1 We have included an Appendix of this analysis – mostly for our own understanding 







 

 

OLD TPM NEW TPM 

Assessment of whether alternative project is uneconomic 

 
 

 




